
Vancomycin Injection 

Type of Posting Notice of Intent to Revise 
Posting Date 26–Jun–2020 
Targeted Official Date To Be Determined, Revision Bulletin 
Expert Committee Biologics Monographs 4 

In accordance with section 7.04 (c) of the 2015–2020 Rules and Procedures of the Council of Experts 
and the Pending Monograph Guideline, this is to provide notice that the Biologics Monographs 4 Expert 
Committee intends to revise the Vancomycin Injection monograph. 

Based on the supporting data received from a manufacturer awaiting FDA approval, the Expert 
Committee proposes the following changes to accommodate products formulated with vancomycin free 
base, along with vancomycin hydrochloride: 

 The Definition is revised to include vancomycin free base 
 The Sample solution in the Composition of Vancomycin test is revised to include 

concentration of vancomycin free base 
 The test for pH is revised to include acceptance criteria for products formulated with 

vancomycin and stored at room temperature 
 The Labeling statement is revised to indicate whether the product contains Vancomycin 

or Vancomycin Hydrochloride 

The proposed revision is contingent on FDA approval of a product that meets the proposed monograph 
specifications. The proposed revision will be published as a Revision Bulletin and an official date will be 
assigned to coincide as closely as possible with the FDA approval of the associated product.  

See below for additional information about the proposed text.1 

Should you have any questions, please contact Ying Han, Associate Science & Standard Liaison to the 
Biologics Monographs 4 Expert Committee (301-692-3294 or ying.han@usp.org). 

1 This text is not the official version of a USP–NF monograph and may not reflect the full and accurate 
contents of the currently official monograph.  Please refer to the current edition of the USP–NF for official 
text.  

USP provides this text to indicate changes that we anticipate will be made official once the product 
subject to this proposed revision under the Pending Monograph Program receives FDA approval. Once 
FDA approval is granted for the associated revision request, a Revision Bulletin will be posted that will 
include the changes indicated herein, as well as any changes indicated in the product’s final approval, 
combined with the text of the monograph as effective on the date of approval. Any revisions made to a 
monograph under the Pending Monograph Program that are posted without prior publication for comment 
in the Pharmacopeial Forum must also meet the requirements outlined in the USP Guideline on Use of 
Accelerated Processes for Revisions to the USP–NF.   
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